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RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute all documents with Centro Community
Hispanic Association, Inc., for Pacific Gateway to receive $30,000 in Workforce
Investment Act grant funds to provide job development and placement services
to participants of the Work and Gain Education & Employment Skills (WAGEES)
project, and execute any subsequent amendments as necessary. (Citywide)

DISCUSSION

In February 2013, Centro Community Hispanic Association, Inc., (CCHA) responded to
a grant solicitation from the Latino Coalition for Community Leadership and was
subsequently awarded grant funds to implement a training program that will improve
employment prospects of young adult-released prisoners and high school dropouts
living in high-poverty, high-crime communities. The purpose of the program is to
prepare these individuals for employment by increasing the employment rate of
participants, decreasing the recidivism rate of young offenders served, increasing the
rate at which participants receive high school diplomas and industry-recognized
credentials, and increasing the rate at which participants enter post-secondary
education and training. CCHA is providing these activities through a consortium of
partners that includes Pacific Gateway.

CCHA will contract-in with Pacific Gateway to provide job development and job
placement services to approximately 45 participants. CCHA will cover Pacific Gateway
staff costs of performing those functions in an amount totaling $30,000.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Gary J. Anderson on April 26, 2013
and by Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on May 3, 2013.

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on May 21, 2013, in order to facilitate processing of
required documents.
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FISCAL IMPACT

Sufficient appropriation is budgeted in the Community Development Grant Fund (SR
150) in the Department of Human Resources (HR). The grant does not require
matching funds, and there is no impact to the General Fund. Approval of this
recommendation will result in job development and placement services to 45 young
adults.

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,
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Approved:


